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Meeting: 

Regional Council

Date:


January 10, 2019
Place:


Western Mass EMS
Presiding:

Steve Gaughan, President
Called to Order:
2:05 pm 

Adjourned:

2:28 pm
Attendance:
Present – Brian Andrews, Candice Christenson, Deborah Clapp, Brian Coulombe, Harriet Dyer, Mark Fortier, Steve Gaughan, Michael Gleason, William Hathaway, Patrick Leonardo, Steve Manchino, Erin Markt, Matthew McBride, John Meaney, Robert Moore, Angela Mulkerin, Christopher Norris, Gene Os, Michael Pandora, David Pelletier, Michael Rock, Bruce Stump, Michael Tryon, Laurie Tuper, Edward Wloch and David Zamojski
Excused – Gerald Beltran, Mary Cushman, Thomas Grady, Mark Maloni and Matthew Wolkenbreit
Absent – Christopher Bascomb, BJ Calvi and John Garriepy
Guests – Russ Anderson, Sara Burgess, Thomas Coulombe, Randy Cushing, Lisa Herringshaw, Dawn Josefski, Kat Lombardo, Michael Minahan, Paul Morrissette and Zachary Smith
Conflict of Interest Statement 
Minutes:  A motion was made to approve the minutes. This was seconded and approved unanimously.
Committee Reports:

Physicians Council:


Discussion –

There was no meeting held this month.
             Action:  None
Executive Director Report:
Discussion – 
Ms. Clapp reports that we have currently issued over 1700 continuing education approval numbers and still have a little under 3 months of the cycle remaining.  
The recertification period is now open and we have approved a few unaffiliated personnel. Those of you that are teaching con ed classes, please remember that you need to provide the students with some type of proof for class completion.

CISM Interventions: Since our November Regional Council meeting we have provided 10 interventions. Just some overall statistics: in 2014 we provided 3 interventions, in 2015 we did 10, in 2016 we did 23, in 2017 we did 34 and for 2018 we did 48. Again, if anyone is interested in joining our CISM team, please let us know and we can give you information regarding the classes you need to take.

Regarding funding: we have received the OPEM funding of $29,000. This provides MCI Trailer host money, new equipment/updates for the trailers as needed and other MCI associated expenses.

The Regional Council Executive Directors and Presidents have been meeting together to develop a supplemental budget request. We have some letters to local legislative members that we would like committee members to sign. In addition, we have provided address labels so you can distribute copies of the letters to your services members that they can send in.  OEMS isn’t pushing for additional funding for us; so we need to be proactive.


Action:  none
Executive Committee Report:


Discussion –

Mr. Gaughan reports that they spent a great deal of time at the meeting discussing funding and how to reach as many legislative members as possible.  
The Executive Committee is also working with HMCC collecting data for a survey they are conducting.


Action: None
Treasurer’s Report:

Discussion –

Ms. Herringshaw reports that our accounts contain the following balances:


Checking Account: $274385.76

Savings Account: $518.12

Scholarship Account: $1576.14

EMS Worker/Victim Account: $220.74
Action: none
Training/PIER Committee:


Discussion –

Mr. Stump reports that a short meeting was held in Pittsfield with Christine Isca, Jenn Carr and himself. All three feel that this fund should continue and they discussed some ideas for fundraising. Mr. Stump will get something down on paper and get it to the office. 
Action: Bruce to get fundraising ideas firmed up in writing and get it to the office. 
Awards Committee:


Discussion –

John Meaney reports there was no meeting held. Just a reminder that all Save Awards are due by March 1, 2019 for consideration for 2019 EMS Week activities.

Action: Lisa to send out letters to award recipients as EMS Week draws near.
Communications Committee:

Discussion –

Mr. Gaughan reports that Communications and MCI matters are being discussed at a combined meeting. Please see report under MCI Committee
            Action: If anyone is interested in being on this committee please contact the office.
MCI Committee:


Discussion –

Mr. Gaughan reports that they will be meeting at the beginning of February to finalize the Regional MCI Plan. They are currently in discussion with HMCC to see if there is any available funds to help disseminate this document once it is completed.
Action: Committee to finalize Regional MCI Plan and then we will disseminate it.
Conference Committee:


Discussion –

Mr. Andrews reports that they are working to get a meeting set up to begin planning for 2019.
Action: None

County Reports:


Discussion –

A question was posed to all County Presidents asking if they would like to have their County Save Awards presented at our Annual Meeting.

Berkshire County: They will have their own event.

Franklin County:  They will have their own event.

Hampden County: They are going to discuss this at their next meeting.

Hampshire County: They would like certificates presented at Annual Meeting.
Action: Hampden County to update on Awards Event status at our next meeting.

New Business:
Regional Council Meeting Time:

Discussion –

At our last Executive Committee meeting there was discussion about the ability to meet slightly earlier for the Regional Council meeting. Physicians Council meeting will still be held prior to the Regional Meeting.  
A motion was made to move the Regional Council meeting to 1:00 pm as opposed to 2:00 pm. This motion was seconded and approved unanimously. The time change will still allow for Physicians Council to meet prior to Regional.
Action: Deb will update the WMEMS website with the change in meeting time.

Next Meeting:

Our next meeting will be held on Thursday, February 14, 2019 at 1:00 pm at Western Mass EMS.  
Adjourn:  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:28 pm. Following the close of this meeting there was an information session from Dispatch Health. 
Lisa Herringshaw, Assistant Director
